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What a roller-coaster we find ourselves on this year. 
2020 has certainly provided us with unprecedented    
challenges, and I hope that all our Friends and          
Supporters have managed to stay well. Hearing Help   
Essex have remained committed to our mission through-
out the pandemic, and further on in this newsletter you 
can read all about how we have re-designed our services 
so that we can safely respond to our service users needs. 
Part of this re-design has included opening a brand new 
Resource Centre in Chelmsford which has enabled us to 
get back to doing what we do best, and I am delighted to 
see so many people with hearing loss benefit from this 
new facility already. We are so grateful to our Staff,   
Volunteers, and Funders for their unwavering support of 
the changes that we have needed to make to our services; it has been a really difficult period 
as much of our normal fundraising has been hit by lock-down and there are unexpected extra 
costs involved with service redesign and delivery. We know it has been a tough year for so 
many, but if you are in the position to further support our work, turn to page 6 where you can 
read about the many ways you can support us during this difficult time. I hope you all      
continue to stay safe and well and hope you enjoy reading all our news!      

              Best wishes, Sophie Ede 
 
Hearing Help Essex Response to COVID-19 Pandemic  
and new Resource Centre 
 
Hearing Help Essex remains committed to ensuring that we keep our service users, volunteers 
and staff as safe as possible during the Covid-19 pandemic. Pre-Covid, approximately 500   
individuals accessed our face to face services each month. As so many of our Service Users 
are considered to be in a vulnerable group identified by the World Health Organisation, in 
March we had to take the difficult decision to cancel our drop-in sessions, home visits, and All 
Ears events. 

Many of our local NHS Audiology departments had to temporarily close or drastically reduce 
their capacity, therefore from the middle of March to end of June we extended our phone line 
opening hours, and were able to take calls from 8am - 5pm each day supporting people with 
battery provision, retubing and cleaning instructions, and general advice about managing their 
hearing aids through lockdown.  
 
In addition to this, social groups moved online or stopped altogether, and many of our Service 
Users either didnôt have access to the internet, or couldnôt hear the sound well enough to take 
part. We received many calls from people feeling isolated and lonely, have been providing    
advice about how to access technology and support for online  meetings, as well as other    
coping strategies. Our team were tested personally too; with four of us being deaf or hard of 
hearing, we had to adapt rather quickly to the new online way of meeting, ensuring everyone 
could understand and follow the discussions. 

During the first 3 months of lockdown, our staff team received over 1000 enquiries 
from individuals needing support across Essex.   
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At the end of June we opened our new Resource and Admin Centre, which enabled us to   
resume our NHS Hearing Aid Support service in Central Chelmsford and at Plantation Hall in 
Heybridge. In order to maintain social distancing and infection control measures, these    
sessions are running by appointment only, and we are now able to offer 14 sessions each 
month across both these venues. We hope to increase the number of sessions and venues 
over the coming weeks and months. Huge thanks go to the Staff and Volunteers who are 
working so hard to make this new appointment system a success.  

Door-step Service to temporarily replace our Home Visit Service  
We have also been able to launch a ódoor-stepô service for those who are housebound or 
shielding, and this has been running Countywide since the middle of July. As we cannot   
currently conduct visits within the home due to the virus, our Volunteers can provide this 
service by collecting the hearing aids from the door-step, and then conducting the appropri-
ate maintenance in their car. This service is weather dependent, so we have been making 
the most of the good weather and trying to support as many people as we can before the 
weather makes this service more difficult to deliver. If you think you need a door-step      
appointment, please contact us as soon as you can so that we can try and get this arranged 
before the Autumn /Winter weather arrives. Please note, these appointments are strictly for 
those who are housebound, who have been shielding, or who have limited mobility.  
  
Do you or someone you know need help with NHS Hearing Aids?   
If you know of anyone who would like to book an appointment with us at one of our sessions 
or a door-step visit, please do not hesitate to contact us. As usual, our services remain  
completely free of charge to access, but as a small charity working hard to support residents 
of Essex living with hearing loss, all donations are appreciated.  
 
Donôt need help just yet?   
Our aim is to gradually resume our support sessions in other areas, but this will be           
dependent on the virus restrictions, and will also be appointment based. If you do not need 
immediate support, but think you might within the next few months and would like to be 
contacted when we are ready to start booking appointments in your local area, please call or 
email us so that we can add you to our waiting list. Alternatively, if you visit the óContactô 
page on our website you can fill in the pop up form there to be added to our mailing list. 
Further updates will be posted on our website www.hearinghelpessex.org.uk and also on our 
social media channels.  
 
Need advice?  
We continue to provide a telephone, text, email, live chat, and social media Information,   
Advice and Guidance service to those in need. If anyone needs help with equipment, we are 
also able to offer a limited number of appointments in our Resource Centre for equipment 
loan service.  If you have any questions, or would like to book an appointment, 
please contact the team using the details on the last page of this newsletter.  
 
Please note; at our Resource Centre we can clean and re-tube your NHS hearing aid, as 
well as carry out basic maintenance and low level repairs. If you have an urgent issue with 
your NHS Hearing Aid/s, please contact your NHS Audiology Department for advice.  
Contact details for local Audiology departments can be found towards the end of this 

newsletter.  
  

 
 

Recent Feedback:  
I came for an appointment today to have new tubes put into my 94 year old mothers hearing aids. 
Firstly I was caught in dreadful traffic and had to ring to say I was going to be late. The lady I 

spoke to was absolutely lovely and told me not to worry and that the volunteer would wait for me. I 
was ten minutes late but was greeted as if I had been right on time. The gentleman who was vol-
unteering to do the required work on the hearing aids was fantastic. He took the aids from me and 
explained what he was doing and chatted with me throughout. He really cared about the work he 
did and asked about my mother and her needs. On getting home my mother put the aids in and 
could not believe the difference . She was absolutely over the moon with the service quality.  

You provided a top class service at a difficult time- thank you!! 
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We would like to take a moment to say a BIG Thank You to the amazing team of          
Supporters and Volunteers who so generously gave their time to help us get our new Re-
source Centre ready. You are all superstars and we simply wouldn't have managed without 
you!  
 
Special thanks go to: 
 

 Mick Menzies for his building work.  

 David Meadows for his external paintwork and help hanging doors.  

 Tony Watson from Brentwood Breakfast Rotary Club for his internal paintwork  

 Richard Butler, Justin Butler, and Robbie Jay for moving our furniture  

 Dominic Ede for help with moving, hanging things on walls and braving Ikea! 

 Tom Gudgeon at Two Cubed Creative for the fabulous sign design.  

 Graham at KGK Genix for providing the vinyl for the sign  

 Brian Kent for adjusting doors  

 Richard Taylor for hanging our window display 

 Chandler Material Supplies based in Chelmsford, who generously provided the materials 

 at cost price.  

 The Walter Farthing Trust for providing us with a grant to make the Resource Centre 

 safe and accessible to all.  

https://www.facebook.com/twocubedcreate/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARAlCAp5PbcgrIXrxBYazMyzWjD7QywE27VYGyRyGRd0lI6fS0L5YlLrjhySnBfqLvcpGDVxCxPbLCCI
https://www.facebook.com/kgkcreative/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARA6bh3SHgIGYfa7gvf98TVuOWk3B34piXHoZOx3yQvMiV70zHMtcjARddujgv4kY8SgtRqPwV4RBp01
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New Team member 

Sarah Johnson, NHS Hearing Aid Support Service Coordinator  

 
Sarah has joined the team to job-share with Susan Butler, which means a member of the 
NHS Hearing Aid Support Service team will be available throughout the working week. A few 
words from Sarah to introduce herself:  

ñI started at Hearing Help Essex in June 2020, and am job-sharing with Susan Butler. For 
the past 2 years I have been looking after my    daughter. When she was 9 weeks old we 
started doing sing and sign classes together learning baby sign and we really enjoyed these 
classes; it helped us to communicate before she could verbalise. This prompted me to start 
learning BSL again, something I had previously been interested in and completed a           
beginners course back in 2011. We have hearing loss in the family and understand how   
isolating it can be, and I am passionate about helping those who need it.  

Before having my daughter I worked at Anglia Ruskin University 
in the Environment Team working on all things ógreenô, Iôm a 
keen environmentalist and currently trying my best for me and 
my family to cut down on single use plastic. Whilst at the       
university I became involved in the Health and Well Being agenda 
and knew this was an area I would like to work in the future. 
When I saw the advert for this position I thought it was a great 
opportunity to start something new that complimented my     
passions. It has certainly been different starting a new job during 
a global pandemic! The team have been   really welcoming and 
Iôm looking forward to meeting more volunteers and restarting 
more of our Hearing Aid Support Sessions soon.ò  

 

6 Month Pilot Project Launches in Thurrock  

We are thrilled to announce that we have extended our 
services in to the Thurrock area, to provide an  Infor-
mation, Advice, and Guidance service to all    residents 
who face challenges due to their hearing loss.  
  
As part of this funding, we are also able to extend our 
NHS    Hearing Aid Support Service to Basildon and 
Orsett Hospital patients living in the area, so that we 
can provide the  cleaning and retubing of hearing aids 
whilst Audiology are running a reduced service.  
  
We took the decision to extend our services during lock-
down as many people with hearing loss were  feeling 
extremely isolated, and in need of extra   support and 
guidance to navigate the challenges which have arisen 
as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
This project has been made possible thanks to a Grant 
from Thurrock Community and    Voluntary Services (CVS) and will run through to the end of De-
cember 2020. We would like to take this opportunity to thank them for supporting our work.  
  
If you know anyone living in Thurrock who may benefit from accessing our services, please do 
share this newsletter with them. This project covers the unitary authority area of     Thurrock 
which includes Corringham, Stanford-le-Hope, Horndon on the Hill, Bulphan, South Ockendon, 
Stifford, Orsett, Grays, Tilbury and surrounding areas. To make an enquiry or to book a door-step 
appointment please contact the Hearing Help Essex team using the      contact details on the last 
page of this newsletter.   
 
We hope to be able to secure longer term funding to be able to continue support to Thurrock resi-
dents long in to the future so please check our website, or next newsletter for an update on this 
service.  
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Masks are challenging us!  
 
The global pandemic has set a new ónormalô for 
us all and in the Governmentôs now mandatory 
use of face masks in public places, it brings new 
challenges for people with hearing loss.  
The inability to be able to lip-read and  
effectively communicate, being foremost.  
 
Of course we understand the reality of why we 
must wear masks, for the benefit of our own 
health and safety and that of others, but it has 
become a controversial topic for those who are 
deaf or have acquired hearing problems. 
 
That said, removing the visual facial clues we so rely on, makes communication more 
taxing because of the mental exertion required to listen, especially when there is back-
ground noise. Even if a person with hearing loss can follow what is said, the mental 
drain is difficult, especially to think about and recall what has been heard. 
 
We know there are masks now available with a transparent material that allows the 
mouth to be seen, but as yet these are not widely available.  We are in the early stages 
of testing these in our own working environments and will report our outcomes once we 
are satisfied we have given them a fair trial. Many retail employees are adopting the use 
of clear, transparent face shields as an alternative option which are offering a solution, 
but we have been advised that without also using a mask, these shields offer very little 
protection against the virus.   
   
The increased effort having to be made to listen and understand is exacerbated tenfold 
for those who find it hard to hear. According to the WHO there are 1.33 billion people 
globally with hearing loss. We talk frequently about the fact that hearing loss leads to 
communication difficulties between family members, colleagues and friends. It is associ-
ated with negative factors such as poor social interactions, isolation, depression and 
anxiety, increased risk of dementia and reduced quality of life. In fact, there are proba-
bly many people with hearing loss who were able to manage but who will positively 
struggle with the widespread use of masks. 
 
Practical Advice 
 
Wearing a mask with hearing aids: If you wear behind-the-ear hearing aids, you will 
likely encounter some problems trying to wear a standard face mask with elastic ear 
loops. The ear loops may tug at the tubing that connects the hearing aid to the speaker 
that sits in your ear (known as the dome). You also may inadvertently pull your hearing 
aids out and drop them when removing your mask. What's a hearing aid wearer to do?  
 
Because there are various types of hearing aids, we recommend you first reach out to 
your audiologist who may have solutions they've come up with when talking to other pa-
tients. However, we have found some solutions that may help you which we wanted to 
share: 

¶ Wearing a mask with soft fabric ties to relieve the pressure on the ears, instead of 
elastic 

¶ Using a special mask extender with buttons or other holders to attach the mask loops 
onto, on the back of the head, instead of the ears (medical practitioners now use these, 
since they have to wear tight-fitting masks all day) 

¶ Using simple tools like plastic s-hooks to loop the mask onto, instead of your ears 

¶ Use a cord-and-clip system, such as Ear Gear www.gearforears.com 
 

https://www.healthyhearing.com/report/52965-Hearing-aids-with-domes-are-they-right-for-me
https://www.healthyhearing.com/help/hearing-aids/types
http://www.gearforears.com
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Tips to improve communication if you have a hearing loss: What can you do to im-
prove communication if you have a hearing loss and are trying to communicate with 
someone wearing a face mask? 
 

¶ Ask them to reduce the background noise as much as possible or move to a quieter 
location. 

¶ Ask them to talk slowly and not shout. 
¶ Always carry a notepad and pen so things can be written down if needs be. 
¶ Badges are available to wear that show you have a hearing loss and are available 
from our Resource Centre.  

¶ There are apps available to download onto smartphones that can provide amplifica-
tion to improve speech understanding. (e.g. Chatable app)  

¶ Alternatively, there are apps that will translate speech into text in real time, such as 
Live Transcribe. 

Live Transcribe is one such app that provides free, real-time, speech-to-text transcrip-
tions to make everyday conversations more accessible among people who are deaf and 
hard of hearing. Using Google's automatic speech recognition technology, Live Transcribe 
shows speech and sound as text on your screen, so that you can participate in conversa-
tions going on in the world around you more easily. You can type responses on the 
screen, get alerted when your name is spoken, and search within transcriptions.  
More information can be found by searching your phoneôs app store for transcription 
apps.  
 
VIRTUAL TALKS: LIVING WITH HEARING LOSS   
Following Government advice, our busy schedule of All Ears community talks all had to be 
postponed due to social distancing measures and of paramount importance of course, the 
health and wellbeing of others taking priority.  
 
Over recent months, like many organisations, we have faced up to the current reality and 
challenges of using virtual platforms to deliver our meetings and presentations through 
platforms such as Zoom or Microsoft Teams, which are good alternatives for us to      
continue to communicate to our audiences in an effective way.  Though it may be from a 
sitting room or home office, rather than a meeting hall or public venue, this seems to be 
the way that things are going, in fact, it is the way at the present time.  
 
This transition and shift to remote working has fortunately enabled us to carry on doing 
what we do best, even if this is in a more virtual way for the time being, in engaging with 
our communities about the work of the charity and what it means to live with hearing 
loss.    
 
Membership groups such as Rotary, the WIs and U3As, to name a few, have been      
embracing this online way of coming together. We are delighted to have been able to 
participate with them and conduct our talks virtually, tailoring these to suit requirements 
with a style that works. The unprecedented times we have been facing has not dampened 
the enthusiasm of many clubs and groups who, 
by necessity, know they must carry on in the 
best way possible.  
 
We welcome the opportunity to deliver our talks 
on living with hearing loss to as many people as 
we can.  Any groups or clubs wishing to invite a 
guest speaker will be warmly received by us and 
we can promise an engaging experience.  
 
We also have a public Virtual All Ears seminar 
planned for 10th September at 7pm, so if you 
would like to book a place to attend this online 
event, please email us. 
Contact us for more information:  
Tel: 01245 496347 or  
Email: help@hearinghelpessex.org.uk   


